Agenda Item RE1

On March 15, 2005 School Board Member Sandra Richmond asked the following questions regarding items on the March 16, 2005 Board Meeting Agenda:

RE1 Purchase Contract For Property Adjacent to Highland
Question #1:
Why above the appraised value?

Response #1:  In January 2005, the School Board authorized the use of eminent domain for the three remaining properties needed for the Highland ES expansion.  We are proceeding toward a stipulated order of taking for two of the properties and ultimately a valuation hearing.  The law requires that the plaintiff (School District) will be responsible for all court costs, attorney fees and expert witness fees of the defendant in addition to the value of the property which is typically somewhere between our appraised value and the owner's appraised value.  

Staff will usually recommend a negotiated purchase whenever we are able to acquire a property at a price somewhat above appraised value but less than the total projected cost of eminent domain because it saves the District time and money.

